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	Richard McDonagh
Workforce, Pay and Pensions

CLG, Zone 5/F6
Eland House, 
Bressenden Place

London, SW1E 5DU 

	

	23 August 2009 


Dear Richard,
Local Government Pension Scheme – Governance
Thank you for the Department’s consultation letter of 13 May 2009.

Given that it is only a matter of months since statutory guidance on governance was issued in November 2008, and that many Funds will not yet have held their AGMs, we are pleased to note the substantive progress that that has already been made by administering authorities in terms of overall compliance with the nine best practice principles i.e. 

· structure of committee / panel
· committee membership and representation

· selection and role of lay members

· voting

· training, facility time, and expenses

· meetings (frequency, quorum, etc)

· committee / panel members’ access to papers, documents and advice
· scope (i.e. extent of role of the committee / panel), and

· publicity of governance arrangements.

As we have pointed out in responses to previous consultations on governance, there is no “one size fits all” solution and each administering authority must be free to decide upon
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how good practice is best achieved for their Fund. In doing so, Funds will take account of local circumstances including, on the representation front, the need to strike a balance between how broad a community can be represented on a committee or panel and the need for its effective working.

Having said that, we note that there is a lack of consistency across Funds to match the standards set out in the statutory guidance, especially in the areas of training, facility time and expenses. We would, of course, endorse good practice in relation to those latter matters.
We are highly supportive of the training needs of councillors and other members sitting on pension or investment committees / panels. Indeed, the importance we place on this is signified by the fact that each year we organise and provide such training at a number of different venues nationwide.

We note that the CIPFA Pensions Panel is preparing guidance on the proposed updated Myners principles and believe that the extension of the already high levels of member and other non-elected stakeholders’ participation and active involvement in the governance of the scheme may be achieved through compliance with the CIPFA guidance. 

Yours sincerely
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Terry Edwards

Head of Pensions
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